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The New York State Business Council is vigorously opposing a plan mandating that 25 percent of the electricity sold in state come from alternative energy sources such as wind and solar power by the year 2013. 

The council, at a June 24 hearing held by the Public Service Commission, charged that the plan would lead to steep rate hikes and hurt the economy. The group also launched a Web site that urges people to oppose the mandate. 

Several weeks ago, Administrative Law Judge Miriam Eleanor Stein approved the plan, which calls for the PSC to adopt a Renewable Portfolio Standard that when fully implemented would require utilities to buy 25 percent of their power from alternative sources. The PSC itself must still approve the plan, before it goes into effect. 

Although the Long Island Power Authority isn't subject to PSC regulation, it said it would honor the standard, though possibly through some of its own procedures. 

Any [rate] increase for commercial and industrial customers will exacerbate the competitive problems facing business today, said Ed Reinfurt, vice president of the council, in written testimony. We urge the Commission to direct that no final plan could impose disproportionate impacts on ratepayers. 

The Council said that it's opposed not to alternative power but to the idea of quotas, or mandatory percentages. The proposed 25 percent would be phased in over the course of seven years, from 2006 to 2013. 

We support renewable energy, said Matthew Macguire, a Council spokesman. What we're opposed to is the mandate, a government fiat that says you must buy energy from this source. 

According to Stein, the mandate would result in rate increases of up to 1.8 percent for residential customers, 2 percent for commercial customers and 2.4 percent for industrial customers. 

At a time when New York State has been hemorrhaging jobs, especially in its manufacturing sector, that's unconscionable, said council President Daniel Walsh. And we think the cost increases will be significantly higher. 

LIPA Vice President of Power Markets Richard J. Bolbrock told the PSC that the authority intends to meet the spirit of the goals and consider rate impacts. He added that direct cost premiums are likely to occur in the near time frame due to compliance but that the shift could provide some security from volatile fossil-fuel markets. 

Some supporters of the mandates said requiring the use of alternative energy could even push down rates or lead to only slight rate hikes, while providing more environmental power and reducing reliance on oil and natural gas. 

Gordian Raacke, executive director of Renewable Energy Long Island, said rates may or may not go up as a result of the mandate. If you diversify supply, natural gas is expected to come down because you have other options, he said. It reduces the demand for fossil fuels. 

In separate news, LIPA is implementing a Green Choice program that allows customers to buy additional green energy by indicating their willingness to pay more for it. 

We support the idea of consumers having options, Macguire said. If consumers receive the choice to use only renewable power and to pay more for it, we're fine with that. 

